LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 29th OCTOBER 2012 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), P. Jennings, G. Jones, P. Gregory Hood, K. Osborne, & I. Seccombe 
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk)
1. APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.

2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th September 2012 were read and approved with the following amendment:
Para 10 Line 3 should state “Richard Wall” not “Richard Warr”.
4. MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Superfast Broadband

G. Jones reported that he had sent an email to Darryl Armstrong offering assistance with the Superfast Broadband campaign. He understands that leaflets have now been delivered to each house and he has heard nothing further from D. Armstrong.
4.2 Footpaths SD78A, SD80A, & SD80C
P. Morris reported that Richard Barnard of County Footpaths had phoned him to discuss footpaths SD 80A & 80C, which are still effectively blocked and impassable at Old School House. Richard Barnard has promised to go and look at the footpaths again.

With regard to Footpath SD78A, evidently, it is not policy to place footpath signs pointing along metalled roads.
 4.3 Directional Sign on triangle
The directional sign has now been replaced.
4.4 Bollards in Goldicote Road

Yellow lines have now been painted on the road outside the playing field entrance. However, the bollards have not yet arrived.
4.5. Diamond Jubilee Oak

P. Morris reported that the slate plaque has been ordered.
4.6. Advertisement sign outside Wynn’s Cottage
The sign is still outside Wynn’s Cottage and it was agreed that the Clerk should write to Mr A Rajkowski requesting that it be removed.

4.7 Parking on the Pavement

It would seem that there is still a problem with parking on the pavement. P. Morris asked whether K. Osborne had made any progress with the placing of cards on windscreens. P. Morris asked that all councillors use the cards where appropriate.

4.8 Community Forum

G. Jones reported on the Community Forum meeting on 18th September. Topics included the superfast broadband campaign and the Community Oil Syndicate. In respect of the broadband, G Jones will provide a notice for the notice board. If the parish were to join the oil syndicate, it would require a local co-ordinator. He will approach D. Armstrong to see whether he is interested.  
The next Community Forum is 4th December. There were no volunteers to attend, so G Jones said that he might be able to attend again but would let the Clerk know. G. Jones will attend the meeting on 5th March 2013.
5. FINANCE
5.1 External Audit

The Clerk reported that Clement Keys had given an unqualified auditors certificate for the 2011/2012 accounts.

5.2 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 2nd October 2012, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £17411.26 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payments were approved:
Clement Keys



external audit fee



  £162.00

Thomas Fox Landscaping

grass mowing




  £264.00
Staples




printer cartridges & stationery


    £75.96

5.3. Income and Expenditure Review

The Clerk submitted an Income and Expenditure Report for the year to date, which shows that, at present, we are about in line with budget. We will be about £200 overspent on the Diamond Jubilee but have saved £420 on Election Costs as the election was uncontested. We still have about £850 in the Playing Field budget but this is earmarked for the village orchard and any further expenditure required this year on the play equipment.

5.4 Cemetery Maintenance
The Clerk reported that the cemetery required some additional maintenance other that the usual grass mowing. There are two dead trees that require removing and nettles and ivy are overgrowing some of the graves. P. Morris proposed and P. Gregory-Hood seconded a proposal that Richard Mole should be asked if he would be prepared to do the work. It was agreed unanimously.
6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk advised that the Loxley Rise and Stonecroft applications are still pending with the Planning Department.

7. VILLAGE GATEWAYS

The Council had received further information from Graham Stanley on the viability of village gateways. After a detailed discussion, P. Jennings proposed that we should not go ahead with the gateway scheme and this was seconded by P. Morris. It was agreed unanimously.

The possibility of flashing speed signs powered by solar electricity was then discussed. I. Seccombe suggested that P. Morris should speak to the Chairman of Long Marston Parish Council to discuss effectiveness.
8. COMMUNITY ORCHARD

P. Morris reported that, due to the weather, the roterra work had still not been done. However, R. Mole had strimmed the weeds down and it would be sprayed in the spring. 

The Clerk advised that she would need a budget for the orchard expenditure by the end of December. P. Jennings will provide.
The on-going maintenance of the orchard was discussed. In particular, concerns were expressed about regular watering especially during the first year.

G. Jones suggested that the next stage would be to recruit a team of five or six people who were interested and would be a regular maintenance team. P. Jennings and G. Jones will endeavour to recruit a team.
G. Jones suggested that Julie Turner of Warwickshire Wildlife Trust might be interested in giving some general advice on the orchard and he will contact her.
9. COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW
P. Morris reported that Alderminster Parish Council have agreed to our proposal that the parish boundary be changed. The Clerk advised that the District Council had requested more information to support our requests for an increase in the number of councillors and a change in the boundary. This has been provided. 
10. CORRESPONDENCE

The Clerk advised that a letter had been received from M. Buckingham representing the W. I. and a group of residents. The letter, which was read to the meeting, advised that these groups wished to provide some sort of memorial in memory of Ruth Morris. The suggestions were that a memorial plaque be placed in the proposed village orchard and the provision of a prize for the school.

The Council agreed that permission should be given for a suitable plaque to be placed in the orchard. The Clerk was asked to reply giving our agreement and requesting that, in due course, they submit the design to the council for approval. In addition, they should be asked to liaise with Paul Jennings re the project.
With regard to the school prize, as the council has no jurisdiction over the school, it was suggested that they speak to the School Governors or the Head Teacher. K. Osborne said that he was involved with the group in his personal capacity and that he had already spoken to Janet Clough. 
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no further business.
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Monday, 10th December 2012 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.35 p.m.
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